
Families Bulletin
Monday 9 December to Friday 13 December 2024

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE

Dear Families

It has been a fabulous week of celebration and activity this week. We had our Holmes Community rewards
trip on Monday, our Year 11 art students have completed some absolutely stunning work for their mock
exams, and there has been a hive of activity mid-week in the build up to the annual Gym and Dance show
that took place last night. 266 students took part in total and we were treated to a wonderfully inclusive
display of teamwork and talent. Well done to everyone who took part.

Today, our Year 11 students are getting a taste of life in the Sixth Form. For the majority of students this has
included some small group assemblies and taster lessons. With others, who are not looking to move onto
Level 3 qualifications, carrying out some other work to prepare for a variety of post-16 options. They have
been given a flavour of some of the independence enjoyed by our sixth formers, including being able to wear
their own clothes and have all been a real credit to themselves all day.

Mr Street and I have enjoyed judging the first six entries into our very own Big Reveal competition. We have
been so impressed with the effort that has been made by students, and are looking forward to seeing the
rest and making some very difficult decisions next week.

Next week, we have our inaugural Turing Community Pantomime on Monday to which Turing families have
been invited and we look forward to seeing you there; an Angelou Community movie night and on Friday we
will be hosting 50+ members of our elderly community for a Christmas tea party. Hard work in lessons will of
course be continuing in the final two weeks of term, and Year 11 have their Consultation Evening on
Thursday evening.

Have a lovely weekend

Jo Meloni

Headteacher

Week: B Timetable: 4 + 1



Hot Chocolate with the Head

I had the pleasure of students from the Turing Community this morning for my weekly hot chocolate. Jess,
Amy (Year 8), Isla, Sophie (Year 9), Oliver, Max (Year 10), Dan and Ben (Year 7) , ably supported by Oakley also
in Year 7, who all show and model a variety of Sackville values on a regular basis. Teamwork, Positivity,
Excellence, Ambition and a sense of Community have been seen in abundance.
As always, it was great to hear about the extracurricular activities they are part of including Sophie’s
participation in the Gym/Dance display; Isla rehearsing for our upcoming show Footloose, Dan and Ben with
their football.

Well done to each of them.

Jo Meloni
Headteacher

Notice Board

● Library Christmas Events - We are excited to announce a couple of
events in the library for Christmas:

Thursday 12 December lunchtime - Christmas stories with Mr Moriarty

Thursday 19 December lunchtime - Christmas Quiz time (teams of 4 people)

● Christmas Carol Concert - On Tuesday 17 December, at 6.30pm,
Sackville is honoured to be presenting its annual Christmas Carol
Concert at St Swithun's Church in East Grinstead town. The concert is
open to all of our school families, and will be followed by mince pies in
the Church Hall. Tickets are free and there is no need to reserve - we
will be holding a collection for charity at the end of the concert. This is
always a lovely festive way to round off the first term of the school year,
and we look forward to seeing many families there on the night!

Students who performed at the winter concert have been invited to
take part, and should look out for details of rehearsals in the week
ahead. If other students are keen to participate they are, of course,
most welcome, and should speak to Mr Webb in the music office as
soon as possible to get more details. Mr Webb CTL of Music
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● Christmas Jumper Day and Last Day of Term Arrangements

Sackville will be inviting students and staff to wear a Christmas jumper on the
final day of term, Friday 20 December 2024, in aid of the five community
charities selected by students.

We appreciate that Christmas is an expensive time for everyone and are fully
aware of the ethical issues surrounding Christmas jumpers. However, we would like to show our support as a
school to our chosen charities.

Students who do wear a Christmas jumper or brightly coloured sweater in addition to their usual school
uniform will be invited to make a small donation. I look forward to a very successful and enjoyable final day.

I would also like to take this opportunity to inform you that the school will be
closing early on Friday 20 December, finishing at 12.00pm. There will be no
early buses to Edenbridge so students who are unable to get home can be
supervised by staff in school and should make their way to the dining hall at
12.00pm.

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New
Year.

Mr Paul Street, Deputy Head

Families Focus Group

I would like to thank all the parents who were able to attend this week’s Families Focus Group. As always you
acted as a great sounding board for new school initiatives and raised thought provoking questions to assist
us with our continuing school development.

The first agenda item was independent learning and Mr Quigley shared aspects of our new independent
learning (homework) policy that will go live after Christmas. You can view his slides by clicking on the link
below:
Independent Learning at Sackville School

The group then discussed an emotive subject in any school, of bullying, the perception of it and how
Sackville works to tackle the issues both as they arise and in terms of preventative and follow-up actions. It
was agreed that though bullying incidents are low, any bullying incident is one too many and all parties,
students, teachers and parents had a role to play in working together to help prevent it. Useful points were
made around the identification of personal ‘safe’ spaces for students and the reporting of bullying.

Finally the group gave feedback and suggestions on a piece of work the school is doing around identity and
belonging. See our vision below:

Vision - For every member of our community to be seen, celebrated, known and valued. Strong and
purposeful relationships are central to this in cultivating a sense of belonging with our communities and their
values being right at the very heart. Equity is at the forefront of our inclusive and collaborative provision. We
aim to inspire compassionate, collaborative, courageous learners who feel empowered to make a difference
in the school community and beyond.
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The group highlighted what was going well and what could be better in terms of:

● School / family events
● School / family communication
● Family voice / inclusion
● Celebrating success and building identity

There was positive feedback with regards to the Families Bulletin but it was suggested that Families Focus
Group meetings could start later to allow more parents or carers to attend. So with that in mind our next
meeting on:

Wednesday 5 March 2025 will start at 6pm

"I attended my first family focus group yesterday and wasn’t sure what to expect, but I highly recommend
making time for these sessions if you can. I got so much out of it, and it’s clear the school genuinely values
our thoughts as parents. I’ll definitely be keeping an eye on the next family bulletin to make sure I don’t
miss the next one!"

Parent of a Year 7 student

Key Dates

Wednesday 11 December 2024 Angelou Community Movie Night - Year 7 and 8

Thursday 12 December 2024 Year 11 Consultation Evening

Year 7 Celebration Assembly - RESCHEDULED TO 2025

Tuesday 17 December Carol Service

Friday 20 December Christmas Jumper Day in School

Early finish - 12.00pm

Friday 20 December – Friday 3 January 2025 HALF TERM – CHRISTMAS

Current Vacancies

We have one support staff role available at the moment. If you would be interested in any of the following or

know anyone else who may be, please call Katie Dawson, Headteacher’s PA for more information, or apply

directly following these links:

● B&V Teacher
● Parent Governor - Closing Date: 10 December 2024
● Exam Invigilators

Extra Curricular Activities

Please find the activities on offer here: Autumn 2024 Term

Next term, we will have the following on offer: Spring 2025 Term
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Sackville News

For all the latest news here at Sackville, follow the link below to the news section of our website -

Sackville News

We also publish a half termly newsletter and the latest edition can be seen here Sackville Newsletter

Next publication date: W/B 16 December, 2024.

Community News

Holmes Community

Holmes community is now selling Candy Gram messages for 50p. You can pop by, fill
out a card and we will attach a candy cane. The Holmes Elves will then deliver the
treats over the next few weeks to students during class. All funds raised are going to
St Catherine's Hospice.
Holmes also has a Christmas Food Collection Bin for the FoodBank so please bring
any donations to the Holmes office by the end of next week.

Design and Technology Awards

Our current KS3 Design Technology projects are coming to an end and we would like to hear your views on

how we should celebrate the efforts of our wonderful students. We are introducing awards for each class

inspired by Design Technology practitioners.

Please fill out this google form with your children to vote for which Design Technology heroes we should

name our awards after.

Sheridan Croft

KS3 Design Technology Curriculum Review Coordinator

Find It Out Thursdays

This is a chance for students to explore different professions and learn from
people that are in that industry.

Each week a different professional comes in to talk to students about the
different aspects of their job, how they entered that industry, the skills and
qualifications required and the different routes available to students thinking
of joining that sector. Students have the opportunity to ask those in the know
and get first hand information.
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Students are able to sign up for one talk each half term, so please encourage them to sign up using the
google form shared with them and take advantage of this opportunity.

This half term we are lucky enough to have the following people coming in to speak to students:
● 12 December GP

Wellbeing

This week I found myself reading an article about "12 tips to help me look after my mental health this

Christmas time" and whilst I won't take you through all the steps there were a few that stuck out for me.

1. Maintain a routine - it has been more tempting recently to snooze my alarm and stay under my warm

duvet. But deep down I know maintaining my usual wake up and get up time will help me through winter!

2. Self-care - each day I try to give myself at least 10 minutes where I don't do anything and more if I can. I

am as good as the next person at thinking of many things I could be doing but sometimes sitting and being is

the reset and refresh I need. When I have had moments of stillness I can approach my to do list with better

clarity and productivity.

3. Make more time for sleep - another temptation is to say "yes" to all the extra meals and get togethers this

time of year. When I do go to them, I make sure I still get the sleep that I know I need. In addition, I know this

time of year I take more time to wind down before bed. I factor this into my nighttime routine.

4. Avoid unhealthy comparisons and expectations – now, this is one I still fall into the trap of each year! I end

up looking at what everyone else is doing and buying and compare what I am up to and end up feeling that I

fall a long way short. Comparison can often be unhealthy and to steal a wonderful quote “Comparison is the

thief of joy”. So when I feel myself being sucked into a negative headspace when I see what other people are

up to on social media I remind myself to focus on what I am doing and consciously choose joy instead.

Mrs Hannah Nibloe

Senior Mental Health Lead
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Medication, Illness and Vaccines

Medication

To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we need to make sure our records are
up-to-date. As a school we will continue to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have
completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the relevant year team. Should your child be
diagnosed with any new medical condition please contact us. In addition, should your
child's medical condition change (i.e., they no longer need to use their inhaler) please contact their
community team. 
We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you have already agreed to unless we hear

from you.

Illness

In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a reminder to inform the

school if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the

relevant community office, thank you in advance.

Vaccinations

Just a reminder of the following vaccination dates for this year as below:

Monday 3 February 2025 - Meningitis ACWY and Td/Pv for Year 9 (x2 vaccinations one in each arm)
Friday 11 July 2025 - HPV vaccination for Year 8

The consent will be online and details will be sent out 4-6 weeks prior to these dates. If you have any queries please
contact the immunisation team on 01273 696011 ext 2043.

Lost Property

Please could you ensure that all items of school uniform, PE kits and pencil cases are
labelled. This will make reuniting property a lot faster, easier and more successful. 

We are trialling a new system to help get unlabelled lost property back to students, we have a
google document that is updated regularly with any garments that find their way to the lost

property, if you believe an item is something you are looking for, please contact Mrs Hill (shill@sackvilleschool.org.uk).

Lost Property Itinerary - as of Friday 13 December 2024.
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External Clubs, Services and Events

Fables Theatre Company Ltd

We are excited to announce auditions for our next production Little Shop of Horrors!

Fables is a fun and friendly Theatre Company for children aged 4-19 years.

The show launch and open auditions will be on Saturday the 8 of December at Peredur Arts Centre from

11.00am - 4.00pm.

The day will start with everyone learning an ensemble song and dance, followed by an opportunity to

practice individual audition parts. We will then begin with the ensemble auditions and finish the day with

auditions for the principal roles. Everyone who auditions is guaranteed a place in our production.

If your child is interested in being a part of this production, please contact us for audition materials, show

fee information and a booking form on sophiegraceconnor@hotmail.com 07808006032

Winter Holiday Club Christmas Cards - Young Epilepsy

Unite Fitness Gym - East Grinstead
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EGTC Christmas Market Kings Centre - East Grinstead WSCC Drop In Clinic

External Sports Clubs and Events

Netball Football

Triathlon

Cricket
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Chelsea FC Foundation Football Academy at Thomas Bennett

The Chelsea FC Foundation Football Academy at Thomas Bennett Community College supports girls and boys
aged 16-19 years who have a passion for football achieve a successful and fulfilling future by providing a
professional and personal educational environment. We offer a range of education programmes which range
from 3 A-Levels to vocational courses alongside a professional style daily football programme.
Our programme successfully competes on a regional level having won 6 regional EFL CEFA Divisions in the
last 2 years and both men’s and ladies first teams both reaching national cup finals.
We are holding our December trials on Monday 23 December 2024:
10.00am-11.30am - Boys Group 1
11.30am-1.00pm - Boys Group 2
1.00pm-2.30pm - Girls

K2 - 3G Training Pitch
Pease Pottage Hill
Crawley
RH11 9BQ

These trials give players an opportunity for you to play in front of our staff as an integral part of our
recruitment process for our September 2025 intake. To register for trials please complete this form:
https://forms.gle/h9DhuuNeD2iMsCd57

Safeguarding

As always, if you are aware or have any worries regarding the safety of

our students then contact our safeguarding team. Contact details

below:

Mr Millican – amillican@sackvilleschool.org.uk

Mr Street - pstreet@sackvilleschool.org.uk

Mrs Steer - asteer@sackvilleschool.org.uk

Mrs Flude - dflude@sackvilleschool.org.uk

** Please look at the end of this bulletin where we have
been sent some really useful information and posters from

Childline **
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